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Kia ora, 
 
Welcome to Term 3. 
 
I hope that the holiday period provided an opportunity to enjoy some down time with family and friends. 
 
Term 3 has had a busy start for our staff, especially with our annual Academic Counselling Day coming up on Friday 
28th.  This day is a vital component to support individual students’ academic achievement.  As a school we have 
high expectations, and are striving to ensure each student reaches their potential.  The Conference Day is designed 
to actively assist in raising students achievement.  When students are actively aware of their own achievement and 
academic goals, they have greater ownership and responsibility for their success.  See further information below. 
 
The PTA had their monthly meeting last Monday and we thank and acknowledge them for their on going support of 
the school.  As always if your are interested in joining the PTA or can offer some support in some way please contact 
the chairperson, Amanda, on pta.chair@papanui.school.nz  There is information regarding changes to the Second 
Hand Uniform process on Page 3. 
 
A reminder that applications for out of zone places for enrolment for next year close on Friday 28th July. 
 
Property Update 
Westhub:  Over the holiday period the Westhub was 
closed in.  Hawkins will soon be putting in the windows 
and starting the inside work  
 
Easthub (ELH) 
The ELH foundation installation is now complete. The 
project team will continue clearing the site in preparation 
for the structural steel installation. 
 
Covid-19 Reminders 
As a school we have been fortunate not to have been impacted too greatly by Covid-19 in 2023 but we should 
continue to be vigilant to ensure the disease does not spread. 
 
The Ministry of Health website states… 
Anyone with Covid-19 must stay home for 7 days whilst they recover. This includes if you have had COVID-19 
before. Day 0 is the day symptoms started or when someone tests positive, whichever came first. 
 
Household Contacts do not need to isolate. They should test daily for 5 days. If they test positive, they need to begin 
7 days of isolation as above. 

 

Ngā mihi 
 

Jeff Smith 
 Principal 

Academic Counselling - Conference Day 

Academic Counselling Conference Day will be held on Friday 28th July. The conversations that take place on this 
day are tremendously valuable for our students as they navigate the remainder of 2023 and plan for 2024 and 
beyond. 
 

All students will be home roomed for the day and the usual timetable will not operate. The day will fit within the usual 
timings of our current timetabled school day and run from 8.30-2.30pm. Parents and caregivers will not attend 
conferences this year and will instead receive an email outlining the conversations and aspirations set.  
 

Any queries can be directed to Lynette Archer, Deputy Principal, arl@papanui.school.nz 

mailto:arl@papanui.school.nz


School Policies 

Our school policies can be found at   https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

Username:  papanui         password:   pride 

From the Careers Department 

News from the Careers Department 
 
25th July - Auckland University information evening 6.00pm-8.00pm Novotel Hotel  
Register: https://response.auckland.ac.nz/future-student-evenings?utm_source=QRcode&utm_medium=in-school-
posters&utm_campaign=SCET-UG-2023-Future-Student-Evenings&utm_term=scet&utm_content=Christchurch 
 
27th July UC Hui Tairanga Ōtautahi | Info Evening (Repeat) 6.30pm UC campus 73 Clyde Road 
Register: https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/events/active/uc-events/hui-tairanga-tautahi--info-evening-christchurch-2-
repeat.html 
 
2nd August - Year 13 UC Law and Criminal Justice subject day.  We will take a group of students to this event 
but students must register first using this link https://events.humanitix.com/uc-law-and-justice-day-year-12-and-13 
 
4th August - Hagley Theatre Company for a Day Hagley College 102 Champion Street  Please put your name on 
the list in the careers department to be allowed to go, then signup here. 
 
7th August - Careers in Aviation Event See the Careers team if you would like to attend this event. More details on 
our Careers website.  
 
Thursday 23

rd
 August - BECA Open Day. This is an opportunity for Year 12 and 13 students interested in 

Engineering, Surveying, Architecture, and related careers to see first-hand what each career entails. Students will 
visit BECA a local business which has designed and built many of Christchurch's landmarks. Please come to the 
Careers area to sign up.  
 
 
Planning to leave school at the end of the year?  
 

• If you are planning to go to university anywhere in the country, you should be looking at possible scholarships 
and preparing your application. More information is available on our Careers website and this link  https://
www.moneyhub.co.nz/scholarships-nz.html   

 

• If you are considering study at a polytechnic you can begin to apply now. Go to the providers website for 
information on specific courses. Many courses have specific closing dates so make sure you are prepared.  

 

• Thinking of joining the workforce? Make sure you have an up-to-date CV and check out this site: https://
www.moneyhub.co.nz/student-jobs.html 

 
If you or someone you know is looking for full or part time workers, we would love to hear from you! We 
have many great students looking for opportunities to earn money and gain skills and experience in the workforce. 
Please contact us on one of the emails below.  
 
For more details about all these events check out our website https://papanui.careerwise.school/  or contact a 
member of the Careers team James Stewart   stj@papanui.school.nz,  Kerren 
Langdon  lnk@papanui.school.nz   Nicole Herbert hrn@papanui.school.nz or Bev Gordon grb@papanui.school.nz 
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From the PTA - Important Information Regarding Second Hand Uniform 

21 July 2023 
 

Dear Papanui High Whanau  
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 

Following a review of our Second Hand Uniform processes and systems, the PTA will be moving to a 
donation based system. This will mean we only sell uniforms that have been donated and will no longer 
sell uniforms on behalf of whanau.  
 

To transition through to this new system, we will be offering families who have contributed uniforms within 
the past 3 years (2020 onwards) and have not received a payment, to choose between the following 
options. As per the terms and conditions of selling uniforms, items that have been in stock for more than 3 
years become property of the PTA.  
 

1. Donate  
Donate any remaining uniform items  to the school - these will be gratefully received with funds raised 
being given back to the school/students for support with co-curricular activities, prize giving gift 
certificates, tea and coffee at community events.  
 

2. Collect  
Collect your unsold items by completing the required information, please see below. A date to collect 
uniforms will be notified in due course.  
 

If we have not heard from you by 11 August 2023 we will assume you have decided to donate your 
unsold uniform. 
 

If you wish to collect your items, please email pta.uniforms@papanui.school.nz 

With the following information:  

• Your full name 
 

• Your address (where you were living when you brought in the uniform) 
 

• Your cell phone number.  
 

• Uniform items outstanding (eg skirt, kilt, shirt etc)  
 
We require this information in order to return items to the rightful owner. All uniform items held by the PTA 
have been uniquely coded based on your personal details.  
 

Once we have coordinated all of the items to be returned, families will be informed of the pick up date and 
time.  
 

Thank you for your support and understanding as we transition to this new system.  
 

We look forward to bringing you second hand uniform sales again in the near future.  
 

Kind regards,  
 

Papanui High School PTA. 
 

mailto:pta.uniforms@papanui.school.nz


Sports News 

 

Share your successes with us 
 

Here at Papanui we love to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport within our community. 
 

Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately?  Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Sarah 
(lms@papanui.school.nz) in the Sports Office. 
 
WINTER SPORT RESULTS 
Week 1 of Term 3 see’s the weekly sport competitions resume for most sports. Please see below results from Week 
1 Term 3. 
 

BASKETBALL 
Senior Girls Basketball Team (Whelan Trophy) 62-79 loss vs Middleton Grange 
 

FOOTBALL 
Boys’ 1st XI Football Team 1-0 win vs Hillmorton High School 
Boys’ 2nd X1 Football Team 6-3 win vs Middleton Grange 
Boys Jnr Gold Football Team 3-2 win vs STAC Jnr 1st XI 
 

BADMINTON 
Junior Girls 9-0 win vs Christchurch Girls High School 
Senior Girls 3-3 draw vs Christchurch Girls High School 
Junior Boys 7-2 loss vs Middleton Grange 
Senior Boys 7-2 win vs Shirley Boys 
 

NETBALL 
Snr A Netball Team (SuperNet Reserve) 33-35 loss vs Darfield High School 
Snr B Netball Team  vs Amuri Area School 26-24 win vs Amuri Snr B 
Intermediate Netball Team  vs Hagley Snr A 36-11 win vs Hagley Snr A 
Jnr A Netball Team  win vs Hillmorton Jnr A 12-34 loss vs Hillmorton Jnr A 
Jnr B Netball Team  vs Lincoln High School 22-6 loss vs Lincoln  
 

HOCKEY 
Girls’ 1st XI Hockey 9-0 win vs Darfield High School 
 
Good luck to Matthew Kofoed  who is competing at the New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Swimming 
Championships in Wellington from the 20th-23rd July. 
 
STUDENT SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS 
Papanui students were very busy over the July school holidays, here are some of 
their achievements:- 
 

Amy Burgess competed in the NZ Karate Open with competitors coming from 
Australia, New Caledonia, French Polynesia, and the Solomon Islands along with 
competitors from all around New Zealand. Amy was outstanding and finished with the 
following results:- 
Gold - Kumite Female 14/15yr Open 
Gold - Kumite Female 14/15yr Premier +60kg 
Bronze - Kata Female 14/15yr Premier 
 

Sophia Hastie (pictured right) competed at the NZ Gymnastics Nationals in 
Tauranga during the first week of the July holidays.  Sophia competed well and came 
away with a silver medal on the bars. 
 

Shaylah Sayers (pictured right) took part in the SKODA South Island 
Schools’ Road Cycling Championships and also the SKODA South 
Island Schools’ Cyclocross Championships during the holiday break. 
Shaylah won silver in the Time Trial Event and just missed out on the 
medals finishing 4th in the Road Race.  In the Cyclocross 
Championships Shaylah finished 2nd overall in the U16 Girls Age 
Group. 
 
On Sunday 16th July Mainland football ran the Christchurch Street 
Football Youth Cup at Hagley Park. There were 16 teams from 
around the Christchurch region competing in the Under 14 3x3 
competition, and Papanui High School students Eli Stoddart and 
Monty Bovendeerd were in the winning team. Well done boys. 

mailto:lms@papanui.school.nz


BASKETBALL SUCCESS 
Zak Doyle, Eddie Chen, Juan Sacdalan, and Lucy Pratley all played in the Mainland Basketball Tournament. 
 

Skylah Weatherford represented Canterbury at the U15 National Basketball Championships in Auckland. 
 

WORLD HIP HOP COMPETITION 
Aishani Bhatangar has recently been selected to represent New Zealand at the HHU International World 
Competition in Portugal in October.   
 
JUNIOR NETBALL 
Papanui’s Junior Netballers took part in the SISS Junior Netball Tournament from the 3rd-5th July at Hagley Park. 
The girls had a great time and played some great Netball finishing in 18th place out of 36 teams.   
 
Well done to all our amazing Papanui High School athletes on your fantastic achievements. 
 
If you play Winter Sport you may be interested in purchasing some of the Papanui High School Co-Curricular gear/
uniform. 
The Co-Curricular gear/uniform can be ordered from Withers & Co directly via the link below: 
https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-curricular 

           Zak and Eddie                                            Juan                                                       Lucy 

Junior Netball Team 

https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-curricular


Term 3 Night Classes - Vacancies 

 
We still have vacancies in the following classes for Term 3 scheduled to begin from next week 
 

 

 
MONDAY Beginning 24 July 
Cake Decorating Beginners 
Cooking Flavours from Around the World 
Photography Beyond Beginners 
IELTS Preparation 
General English for Speakers of other languages 
Guitar Beginners and Intermediate 
Pilates for Beginners 
  
TUESDAY Beginning 25 July 
Photography for Beginners 
Creative Writing 
Beekeeping 
Cooking Asian Style International Street Food 
Spanish for Beginners 
Stone Carving Beginners 
Ukulele Beginners and Intermediate 
Sign Language Intro 
The Financial Edge - Increase your financial 
knowledge 
  
  

 
WEDNESDAY Beginning 26 July 
Indian Cooking 
Spanish Cooking 
French for Beginners 
Meditation/Mindfulness 
Paverpol Sculpture 
Yoga for Beginners 
Watercolour Painting Advanced 
  
THURSDAY Beginning 27 July 
Barista Intro Course 
Tai Chi for Beginners 
Thai Cooking 
Genetic Genealogy 
Night Photography 
Dressmaking 
Astronomy for Beginners 
  
WEEKEND COURSES 
Basket Weaving 20 August 
Cheesemaking 19 August 
Jewellery Making 16 September 
Mosaics a Beginners Guide 12 & 26 August 
Soap Making 12 August 
Roman Blind Making 9 & 10 September 
Crochet for Beginners 27 August 
Candle Making 27 August 
  

  
For further information and enrolment visit our website https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-edu/categories or 
email ace@papanui.school.nz or telephone our office on 03 352 0701 
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mailto:ace@papanui.school.nz


My School, My Success, My Responsibility 
Tōku Kura, Tōku Tiketike, Tōku Haepapa  


